
 

Branch Meetings: 

     2016-2017 

Saturday, 9/10 brunch 

Tuesday, 10/4 dinner  

Saturday, 11/5 brunch 

Tuesday, 12/6 dinner 

Saturday, 1/7 brunch 

Saturday, 2/4 brunch 

Tuesday, 3/7 dinner 

Saturday, 4/1 brunch 

Tuesday, 5/2 dinner 

Saturday, 6/3 brunch 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
September Branch  
Meeting Information  
 

When  
Saturday,  
September 10, 2016  
Social      9:00 a.m. 
Brunch     9:30 a.m.  
Program  10:15 a.m. 
 

Where  
University of Redlands  

CASA LOMA  
 

At September 10th 
meeting all interest 
groups, community 
action projects and 
committees will be 
represented! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The President’s Corner – Theresa Lantz 
 

   I hope you are having a fun-filled, relaxing summer.  While 

you have been enjoying yourselves, your board has been hard at 

work.         

   We have updated our governance documents for 2016/17--our 

Strategic Plan, Standing Rules, Policies and Procedures, and 

Bylaws.  Each board member received a copy of these 

documents at our June board meeting.  I would encourage you 

to go to our website to access these documents for yourselves.   

   Our Program Committee has secured the Casa Loma Room 

for all of our 2016/17 branch meetings.  The dates of our 

meetings are listed in the right hand column.  Please make a note on your calendars.  

They have lined up some excellent speakers and a variety of topics, which you won't 

want to miss:  Gossip in American History, the Eden Project, Amnesty International, 

just to name a few.   

   Your AAUW Fund Committee has been hard at work as well.  They have been 

planning our annual Footlighter Theater Fundraising Event, scheduled this year on 

Thursday, November 10th.  The play is Wait Until Dark.  Remember the Audrey 

Hepburn movie?  This promises to be a fun-filled social event.  So mark that date on 

your calendar as well.   

   Work is beginning on our Yearbook.  Therefore, if you haven’t already, I would 

encourage you to renew your membership as soon as possible so your name will 

appear in our directory.  Speaking of membership, please be thinking of a friend to 

invite to our September 10th Membership Meeting.   

   Our Hospitality Committee has been busy planning our new member coffees, as 

well as upcoming social events.  Our Interest Groups have been busy updating their 

information for our new membership brochure, which will be passed out in 

September.  Our Treasurer has been busy submitting our Annual Report to State, as 

well as completing the Financial Review.  Your board will be attending an Interbranch 

Council  Training  Session on  Saturday, July 30th.   As you can see,  

we have been hard at work, preparing for another successful AAUW 

year ahead.   
   It is  not all  work though.  We have time for  some fun.  I hope to  

see  many of you at the Redlands Bowl on  Friday, July 15th, to help  

us pass  the red bowls at intermission.  This is a time  to come toget- 

her  to help our community, and have fun.  Hope  to see you there at  

7:15 pm!  And, I look forward to seeing you in September!                                                              
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Please remember to invite prospective members  

to our September branch meeting! 
                                  Contact our membership team now by emailing prospective members names 

                                             and contact information to membership@aauw-redlands-ca.org.   

 

 Redlands Bowl Friday, July 15th 

  please wear your AAUW badge 

 

mailto:membership@aauw-redlands-ca.org
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        July & August  2016 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri Sat 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

JULY          
7:15pm Ushering   
at Redlands Bowl 

  

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
              

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

        
7pm Reading & 

Rainbow 
  

 9:30am SEIBC 
Membership Day 

31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

  AUGUST            

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
  6:30pm Board Mtg            

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
        

 
    

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

        
7pm Reading & 

Rainbow 
  

9am Redlands 
STEM meeting  

28 29 30 31 Save the dates 
 

Sat, Sept 10      AAUW MEMBERSHIP Branch Mtg  

Mon, Sept 19    ADULT LITERACY Tutor Orientation  
 

Sun, Oct 23       AAUW FUND Luncheon, Seal Beach  

Thurs, Nov 10   AAUW FUND Footlighters theater  

 

Bridge: contact coordinator for information on 

JULY/AUGUST dates 

*1st Monday 7pm,  Nancy Earney  

  1st Wednesday 1pm,  Evelyn O'Prey 

*1st Saturday 7pm,  Louise Schumann 

*2nd Wednesday 1pm,  Nancy Earney  

*2nd Saturday Duplicate 6:30pm,  

       Louise Schumann  

  3rd Monday 1pm,  Sally Vaughn  

*3rd Monday 7pm.  Becky Johnston  

* These Bridge Groups are Community Groups that 

welcome AAUW Members 
 

Ushering at Redlands Bowl.    

7/15 7:15pm, behind bowl on Grant Street side.   

                                ~Gail Anderson  

Reading and the Rainbow        

7/28 Patty Jane's House of Curl by Lorna Landvik 

         7pm host Adriane Gram.  

8/25 Short Story night (see page 5)        

         7pm host Cheryl Jordan.  

Reservations are not required.      ~Pat Kruger  
 

SEIBC  Membership  Day  

7/30  9:30am at Habitat for Humanity, Riverside  

                                          ~Theresa Lantz  

AAUW Redlands Board Meeting 

8/8 6:30pm  First Congregational Church 

                                          ~Theresa Lantz  
 

STEM Conference, Redlands 

8/27 9am  Marilyn Shankar’s home.    

          Conference date: Tuesday, February 28, 2017.   

                     ~ Marilyn Shankar  
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Branch Officers:  

President: Theresa Lantz, President-elect: Patty Ahearn, Communications Vice 

President: Rebecca Johnston, Hospitality Vice President: Judith Brandt, 

Membership Vice President: Karen Skoog, Program Vice President: Toni 

Momberger, Secretary: Diane Bennett, Treasurer: Kate Pretorius   

B&T Submission: 
 

The deadline for the 
September newsletter is 
August 5th.  Send your 

articles to the editor via email 
to news@aauw-redlands-

ca.org  or by mail to Kay D 

mailto:news@aauw-redlands-ca.org
mailto:news@aauw-redlands-ca.org
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September Branch Meeting 

 

   September 10th is our kick off branch meeting for the 

new program year.  Our interest groups are ready to dive 

into a new year of reading, playing bridge, planning the 

STEM conferences, discussing Great Decisions, 

thinking of a host of topics, hiking the hills and enjoying 

the companionship of the wonderful, intelligent, diverse 

group of women who make up the Redlands AAUW 

branch.  This is the best time to invite your friends, 

neighbors and acquaintances to come explore the 

mission of AAUW and what this dynamic branch has to 

offer!  Guests to the September branch meeting get a 

complimentary brunch and a reduced price on their first 

year’s national membership if they join that day.   
    

   Please make a reservation for yourself and your guest 

through rsvpmeeting@aauw-redlands-ca.org and 

indicate that they are a guest, so we can be prepared to 

greet them properly that morning!  If you have questions 

about membership, feel free to contact Karen Skoog at 

membership@aauw-redlands-ca.org. 

~Karen Skoog, Membership Vice-President 
 

Welcome to our newest members! 
     Mindy Cockeram was invited to join AAUW by 

Adriane Gram.   Mindy is interested in International 

Affairs and helping with the Redlands STEM 

Conference.  Please welcome Mindy to AAUW! 

CLIP & ATTACH TO YOUR YEARBOOK 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Membership Matters 
Did you Forget to Renew? 
   Thanks to everyone who renewed their membership 

before June 30th.  We have now begun the new 2016-

2017 Membership year.  If you haven’t yet renewed 

your membership, you need to do it right away to 

ensure that your name will be in the Yearbook and 

that you will continue to receive all the AAUW 

information both from the local branch and from 

National!  Membership renewal includes the 

following dues: $49 national, $20 for state and $25 

for branch, making a total of $94.   

 

 

 

 

On May 4, you 

should have received 

an email from 

memberinfo@aauw.org with a unique link to help 

you renew your membership.  If you can’t find that 

email you can use the following easy steps to renew: 

 Go online to http://www.aauw.org/ 

 Click “Login” at the top of the page, enter your 

member id and password, or click “need to 

register” if it’s your first time logging in to the 

national site. Member ID is in Yearbook. 

(Registering will require a few extra steps, 

including confirming via email before 

proceeding.) 

 Click on Member Services Database 

(MSD) toward the bottom of the page. 

 Click on "Enter the MSD" (green rectangle) 

 Click on “Enter Member Services Database” 

 Click on “Renew My Membership” at left 

 You will be asked to pay dues by credit card. 
 

   Prefer to renew by check?  Make your check 

payable to AAUW and mail to PO Box 7678, 

Redlands, CA 92375-0678.   

 
 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mindy Cockeram 
 

Nancy Earney 

Setsu Shigematsu 

Pamela Verosik 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please update any changes/corrections to 

your contact information for the yearbook 

by emailing corrected information to 

membership@aauw-redlands-ca.org 
 

mailto:rsvpmeeting@aauw-redlands-ca.org
mailto:memberinfo@aauw.org
http://www.aauw.org/
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Opportunities To Serve 

    

   Do you enjoy working 

with FLOWERS?  If so, 

we have the job for 

you!  Karen Skoog has 

been doing our table 

flower arrangements for 

many years now.  She is taking over the duties of 

Membership VP and is asking if anyone is willing to 

take over flowers.  We have vases.  We pay for flowers.  

You would just be donating your time and talent.   

Please let either  Karen or Theresa  

Lantz know if you are interested.  
 

   Do you enjoy public speaking, debating, English 

majors, etc?  We are looking for someone with these 

interests to step forward and start a new project:  

SPEECH TREK.  This is a program from AAUW 

California.  It is already organized as a “program in a 

box” with timeline, forms, all materials and brochure.  

The top 3 finalists receive an expenses paid trip to the 

AAUW CA state convention in April 2017.  First prize 

is $1,500.  We just need someone to start it up.  If you 

are interested please let Kay Dobbertin or Theresa Lantz 

know.   
 

AAUW New Member Mentor Program 
   Thank you to everyone who 

graciously served as a mentor to a 

new member this past year.  The 

mentor program was very 

successful.  We plan to continue 

the program this year.  Members 

who join in the spring have been 

assigned mentors.  We will need some additional 

mentors to help with our new members this fall.  Please 

consider volunteering for this fun and worthwhile 

activity.  Contact Heather Abushanab for additional 

information.  
 

Redlands STEM 
   If you are interested in being part 

of a dynamic committee to help 

8th grade girls realize their 

potential and learn about exciting careers in the STEM 

fields, please contact me or come to our first meeting on 

Saturday August 27 at my house.             

                                                   ~Marilyn Shankar, chair 

                                            

 

Member News 
   Janise Trezise, a former member of the Redlands 

Branch of AAUW, passed away on April 27, 2016.  

Trezise joined the branch in the Fall of 1993 and 

remained an active member through the 2001/02 

year.  She and her husband Bob participated monthly 

in both the Gourmet and later, California Cuisine and 

Conversation, interest groups.  A Named Gift 

Honoree in 2000, she spurred the establishment of the 

Redlands Branch International Fellowship in 2001 

while chairing the Educational Foundation 

Committee.  Trezise moved to Northern California to 

be closer to family and was later active with the 

Clayton, CA branch of AAUW.  She is survived by 

her husband, daughters Kim Littlehale (Kent) and 

Dana Baumann (Dave), and four grandchildren. 
 

Hospitality– Perfect Attendance 
Congrats to our "perfect attendees" for this year.  

Thanks to Kay Dobbertin, we had some very nice 

AAUW mugs to present to the ladies who attended 

every meeting this year.  The recipients were Gail 

Anderson, Mary Jane Auerbacher, Pat Belk, and 

Melissa Walker.  Wouldn't it be great if we had twice 

as many winners next year? 
 

Hospitality– Birthday Club 
   Hope you all are having a great summer!  We want 

to be sure to wish our summer birthday members a 

happy birthday. We also encourage those of you who 

have not yet sent in your birth month, to send it to us 

so you will be included in our celebrations.  We 

would love to see you at our meetings, especially the 

month you celebrate your birthday!  Here are our 

ladies for July and August.  (Just pretend you can 

hear us singing )                      

                                    ~Pat Belk and Barbara Krause 
          July                              August 
     Linda Adams                    Gail Anderson                                                                                        

     Barbara Critchlow             Sue Angell 

     Ann Leonard                     Renate Beltz 

     Sharlene Lund                  Cathy Curtis 

     Viktoria Norberg               Ann Marshall 

     Pam Ong                          Susan Willis 

     Cathy Schilling                  Beth Yount 

     Denise Spencer  

     Anne Viricel 

     Rebeccah Warren-       

                     Marlatt 
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Family Service Project      
 

   Thank you to those members who 

contributed to our Family Service Back-

to-School project at our June branch 

meeting. We collected over $350 to add 

to previously collected donations for a total of $500. 

Time to go school shopping!                       ~Dawn Romo 

 
AAUW Volunteers needed for 

CHAT and Adult Literacy 
 

   Would you like to CHAT with someone from another 

country?  AAUW, in partnership with A.K. Smiley 

Public Library, helps well-educated adults in our 

community who come to the library seeking 

conversational, rather than literacy services.  The 

program, called CHAT (Conversation Helps Adults 

Transition), is an enriching experience for both 

volunteer and learner and is of great benefit to these 

educated adults who move to the United States and wish 

to improve their English-speaking skills.  AAUW 

volunteers meet to “chat” at a time and place convenient 

to both the English learner and the volunteer.   If you 

would like to volunteer, please call Katherine Gifford or 

Trudy Waldron at (909)798-7565 x 4138 or email: 

literacy@akspl.org.   

   The Redlands Adult Literacy 

Program is a vital community 

resource, providing free and 

professional tutoring in English 

reading and writing.   The adult 

literacy program depends on its 

volunteers who work one-on-

one with program participants to 

improve their reading and 

writing skills.  Improved literacy helps learners to get 

jobs, improve their health literacy, obtain a high school 

diploma, communicate with doctors or teachers, help 

their children or grandchildren in school, and realize 

their life-long literacy dreams.   The next tutor 

orientation is scheduled for September 19th at 6:00 

p.m. at A. K. Smiley Public Library.   If you would 

like to volunteer to help adult learners change their and 

their families’ lives through literacy, please contact 

Diane Shimota, the program’s new full time coordinator, 

at (909) 798-7565 x 4138 or email: literacy@akspl.org   

Literacy Changes Lives!!! 
 

 

Reading And The Rainbow 
 

   We will meet in one session only on Thursday,     

7-28 at 7 PM at the home of Adriane Gram. Patty 

Jane's House of Curl by Lorna Landvik will be the 

book under discussion.  The book is described as "a 

sometimes funny, poignant novel about the bonds 

between women.  It's the story of Patty Jane, her 

sister, Harriet, her Norwegian mother-in-law and her 

daughter, Nora, told with Minnesota humor". 
 

    On Thursday, 8-25 at 7 PM we will again be 

having Short Story night at the home of Cheryl 

Jordan in Highland.  We will discuss selections 

from Women and Fiction which is available through 

Amazon or Barnes and Noble mail order and not 

generally found in local bookstores or libraries.  The 

stories to be discussed are "To Room Nineteen" by 

Doris Lessing and "In a Cafe" by Mary Lavin. 
 

   Want to live longer? The June Issue of Consumer 

Reports, "On Health" had a story on an Australian 

study which found that retirees who remained part of 

at least two social groups such as book clubs had a 

lower risk of death than those who dropped out.  

Happy summer reading!  
 

   No reservations are needed for book club. Please 

call or email Pat Kruger if questions. 

 
The books for the 2016-2017 are: 
 

The Storied Life of AJ 

Fikry by Gabrielle Zevin 
 

Americanah by 

Chimanmanda Ngozi 

Adichie 
 

The Japanese Lover by 

Isabel Allende 
 

My Brilliant Friend by 

Elena Ferrante 
 

My Name is Lucy Barton by Elizabeth Stout 
 

Telex from Cuba by Rachel Kushner 
 

Things Fall Apart by Chinua Achebe 
 

My Dream of You by Nuala O'Faolain 
 

The Tolling of Mercedes Bell by Jennifer Dwight 

 

 

mailto:literacy@akspl.org
mailto:literacy@akspl.org
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                       Banning Record Gazette, June 17, 2016 

Pass area girls to attend STEM camp 
 

Jennifer Lopez, 

left, and Emma 

Hernandez.   

Not shown, 

Sarae Reagor 

and Kathryn 

Hutchinson. 

 

    

 

   The American Association of University Women 

(AAUW) Redlands branch is sponsoring four seventh 

grade girls going into eighth to attend a STEM camp this 

month. 

   These girls are students of the Banning/Beaumont 

three middle schools.  The four girls were recommended 

by their teachers, wrote an essay and then were inter-

viewed by AAUW committee members.  The following 

girls will be attending:  Emma Hernandez, Kathryn 

Hutchinson, Jennifer Lopez and Sarea Reagor. 

   They will attend the Tech Trek science camp at UC 

San Diego and will live on campus for a week while 

experiencing college life.  IN the mornings they will 

attend various science classes taught by women whith a 

degree in science and then in the afternoon they will 

experience various field trip including an opportunity to 

go snorkeling, Scripps Institute and the tide pools. 

What is Tech Trek? 
   Since 1998 AAUW Tech Trek camps have been 

designed to help girls continue their interests in science, 

math, engineering & technology (STEM) exploration and 

learning, through the tricky years when new distractions 

enter their lives. Studies have shown that girls’ interests 

can be sustained if they are exposed to the careers 

available to women in science today. Tech Trek provides 

some of that exposure. 

   We hope they will consider entering the STEM fields 

which are currently under-represented by women. Also, 

a week’s stay on an exciting college campus helps girls 

picture themselves on such a campus and visualize 

college in their future. This is especially important for 

girls whose family members have not gone to college or 

university.                      http://aauw-techtrek.org/ 

….from AAUW Redlands website: 
 

NANCY YOWELL MEMORIAL 

SCHOLARSHIPS 
   Our branch is pleased to 
annually give Nancy Yowell 
Memorial Scholarships to 
local “re-entry women” — 
women who have had their 
higher education interrupted 
but have returned to earn 
their Associate’s Degrees, 
Bachelor’s Degrees or Post Graduate Degrees. 
   Funds for the scholarships are raised through 
special projects sponsored and manned by 
members of the Scholarship Committee, and by 
donations from our membership at large. 
   “Local Scholarships” was renamed “Nancy 
Yowell Memorial Scholarships” in 2012 to honor 
an AAUW member who put her heart and soul 
into the organization and fundraising for these 
scholarships. 

…letter from Nancy Yowell’s grandson 

To: "scholarship@aauw-redlands-ca.org"  

 

Dear Pat Belk or Renate Beltz,  
 

 My name is Ryan Yowell, Nancy Yowellôs 

Grandson. My father Paul a nd Jack are 
Nancyôs 2 sons. I just ran into this webpage 
and found out the Scholarship was renamed in 

Nancyôs name. On behalf of my family I want 
to thank you so very much for honoring her 

with this memorial. We are all in tears right 
now and so happy abou t this memorial. I can 
still picture Nancy talking about the garage 

sales and all the work that went into those 
fundraising events. And her praising the 

women that were awarded these scholarships, 
and how much that meant to Nancy and the 
winners. It is suc h a special day today. Thank 

you so much!!!!  
  

Sincerely,  
Ryan Yowell  

 

mailto:scholarship@aauw-redlands-ca.org
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AAUW officers for 

2016-2017 were installed 

at the June Branch meeting 

by past president Dorothy 

Nordquist. 
 

President:       Theresa Lantz                             

President Elect:  

                         Patty Ahearn 

Membership  

Vice President: Karen Skoog 

Secretary:       Diane Bennett                           

Treasurer:      Kate Pretorius                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                   

Judith Brandt      Toni Momberger 

   Hospitality           Program 

Vice- President     Vice-President 

 

                 Outgoing officers:  

Sue Wallace          Heather Abushanab 

  Secretary                  Membership                   

                                 Vice-President 
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    Redlands Branch, AAUW 

    P.O. Box 7678 

    Redlands, CA  92375-0678 
 

    Branches and Twigs 

    Issue 1, Summer 2016  

 

 

         
             Ss~~~~ ~~~ ~~~ 

SAVE THE DATE:   SEPTEMBER 10th 

 Membership brunch 

 Invite your friends, neighbors and 

acquaintances to come explore the 

mission of AAUW and what this 

dynamic branch has to offer!   

Judge Dugan 

 ________________________________________________________________________________________ 


